FBC, Newman Calendar / August 2023

Sunday	Monday		Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
•		1	2	3	4	5
Every Sunday: 9:45am Bible Study 11pm Worship 6pm Pastor's Bible Study – Unless otherwise noted		A.A. Meeting – 6pm	Women's Bible Study – 10:30am NO Evening Bible Study	Men's Bible Study – 7pm	Pop-Up Market in Newman 3:30pm – 7:30pm	
ů	7	8	9	10	11	12
Guest Speaker: Joel Cripe Service at San Luis			See 08/02			
Care Center – 2pm NO PM Service		See 08/01		See 08/03		
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
Guest Speaker: Doug Farmer Potluck after AM Service	Newman: Back to School		See 08/02			
NO PM Service		See 08/01		See 08/03		
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
Pastor Tim Weimer will preach today.	•		See 08/02			
NO PM Service		See 08/01	CMC Meeting here at 7pm	See 08/03		
27	28	29	30	31		
		See 08/01	See 08/02	See 08/03	OCC GIFT FOR AUGUST IS SCHOOL SUPPLIES	School Supplies August

August 2023

Email us at: info@fbcnewman.org

910 R St. / PO Box 759, Newman, CA 95360 / (209) 862-2393 / Pastor Tim Rempel (209) 602-2492

Miriam and I will be on vacation during the first three weeks of August. We are planning, Lord willing, to travel many miles to meet our daughter Stephanie in Phoenix, Arizona. Then, to see Dan & Susanna in Lincoln, Nebraska. Finally, we want to visit my mom in Winnipeg, Manitoba. Then, we hope to arrive back at home on Aug.24. Please pray for us to have a safe journey and some good visits.

We have a variety of special AM Worship Services planned for the month of August. We will hear from a different speaker each week.

On August 6th, we will welcome **Joel Cripe**. He works with Child Evangelism Fellowship. He will share with us about their work starting "Good News Clubs" in various schools in our county and beyond.

On August 13th, we will welcome our former Pastor **Doug Farmer** and his wife Cheryl. When Pastor Doug turned 85, he asked for another opportunity to speak God's Word to us. You will not want to miss this service. It will be followed by a potluck in our fellowship hall.

On August 20th, our Associate Pastor **Tim Weimer**, will be speaking to us.

On August 27th, I will continue my series, "*God Controls History*" from the book of Daniel. The first half of this series will conclude on September 3rd. Lord willing, we will return to the last half of the book of Daniel in November.

We will take a break from our regular evening services for the first three weeks of August. On the evening of August 27th, I plan to be back to continue our study in the book of Hebrews.

Pray for us as we travel. We will be praying for you, especially as some of you start another year at school. May your year be blessed!

In His Loving Service, *Pastor Tim Rempel*

"O Lord, I pray, please let Your ear be attentive to the prayer of Your servant, and to the prayer of Your servants who desire to fear Your Name, and let Y our servant prosper this day, I pray, and Grant him mercy in the sight of this man." For I was the king's cupbearer. Nehemiah 1:10

Dear church family,

As the summer comes to an end and we begin to gear up for another school year I am encouraged by the story of Nehemiah. His love for God and God's people, and his willingness to take a stand when he sees a need. Nehemiah saw the city of his forefathers lying in waste and decided to do something. God gave Nehemiah a great burden to see a great work. I am praying that God will give us that same desire, the desire to see God work in our own lives personally, as a church body corporately, to see His mission accomplished. Not to be content with the status quo, but to ask God for that same desire as Nehemiah. Please Lord, be attentive to the prayers of your servants this day!

I am looking forward to this new school year beginning with activities and meetings and a big conference in Southern California! I am going to be sending our pre-registration in for our Statewide student ignition conference in Temecula CA in November. Please reserve November 10 to 12 on your calendars for this fantastic time of great music, speakers and growing closer to our God!

We will be doing our usual fun activities and even trying to plan another campout up at Pinecrest this fall, we will continue to gather with sister churches for combined activities.

Please pray for our Youth ministry! Kids have so many distractions, but trying to keep their focus on God is our primary goal, and we need involvement. Pray for our new class of middle schoolers, that they will get involved and feel a part.

I want to close by thanking our youth for their help in planning, running and decorating for our Bible discovery week, they did a fantastic job and faithfully showed up and helped every night! Also, to all who donated and helped our B.D.W., thank you for your thought and generosity!

Looking Forward! Associate Pastor Tim Weimer